Continuing Airworthiness Notice — 56-001 m—

CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY

Aeroprakt A-32 (Vixxen) Aircraft — Windscreen Cracks OF NEW ZEALAND
17 June 2020

Issued by the Civil Aviation Authority of New Zealand in the interests of aviation safety. A Continuing Airworthiness Notice (CAN) is intended to
alert, educate, and make recommendations to the aviation community. A CAN contains non-regulatory information and guidance that does not
meet the criteria for an Airworthiness Directive (AD). The inspections and practices described in this CAN must still be carried out in accordance
with the applicable NZCAR Parts 21, 43 and 91.

CAN numbering is by ATA Chapter followed by a sequential number for the next CAN in that ATA Chapter.

Applicability:
Aeroprakt A-32 (Vixxen) series aircraft, all S/N.
Purpose:

This Continuing Airworthiness Notice (CAN) is issued to advise operators and maintainers that Aeroprakt Ltd has
issued Service Bulletin A32-06, dated 2 December 2019 with instructions to inspect the windscreen fitted on A-32
and A-32L (Vixxen) aircraft for cracks. Aeroprakt considers compliance with the SB mandatory for flight safety
reasons.

Background:

This CAN is prompted by a report received by the CAA of a number of cracks found in an A-32 aircraft windscreen.
Small cracks were found in the curvature of the windscreen on both the LH and RH sides, including cracks that
protrude beyond the windscreen attachment strips. For further detail refer to the photos in this CAN.

Two incidents of catastrophic windscreen failure reported to the CAA, one affecting an A-32 aircraft and another
affecting an A22LS aircraft, highlights the significant risk that a defective windscreen can present.

Recommendations:

The CAA strongly recommends that operators and maintainers of A-32 (Vixxen) aircraft, inspect the windscreen at
regular intervals for any indications of cracks.

Aeroprakt A-22 (Foxbat) aircraft have a similar shaped windscreen, so it would be prudent to inspect the windscreen
on these aircraft at regular intervals as well.

If an indication of a crack is found, then replace the windscreen, before further flight and report findings to the CAA.
Note:
If any defects are found in an aircraft windscreen, complete a CA005 Defect Report form and submit the

completed form to the CAA at CAOO5@caa.govt.nz, or report findings via the online reporting system
available at https://occurrences.caa.govt.nz/ProdUl/

Please include all findings and any other relevant technical information. A CA005D Defect Report form can
be obtained from https://www.aviation.govt.nz/about-us/forms/Filter/?SearchTerm=&Rule=8

This CAN is considered an interim measure and further CAA action may follow.

Service Bulletin A32-06, dated 2 December 2019 can be obtained from the Aeroprakt website at
https://www.aeroprakt.de/index.php/en/
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Photo 1: Windscreen LH side — Upper and lower cracks found in an A-32 windscreen. (The location of the two small
cracks are between the dots and marked with black arrows).

Note: On this particular aircraft cracks were also found in the same area in the upper RH side of the windscreen,
including under the RH side glass attachment strip, when the RH side strip was removed.
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Photo 2: Windscreen LH side — Closeup of upper crack found in the A-32 windscreen. (The location of the small
crack is between the dots and marked with a black arrow).
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